Hungary’s Statement on Pakistan, UPR 14th Session, 30 October 2012
Madame President,

Hungary welcomes the distinguished delegation of Pakistan to this UPR and we thank them for their detailed national report and for their efforts in ensuring that all stakeholders, in particular women were consulted in the process. 

We congratulate the Government on the steps taken to implement previous UPR recommendations and welcome the recent ratification of several core international human rights treaties. The recent visits by the High Commissioner, the Special Rapporteur on the Independence of Judges and Lawyers and the Working Group on Enforced and Involuntary Disappearances are an important step towards a more fruitful collaboration with the UN human rights mechanisms. We recommend that Pakistan continue on this road by extending a standing invitation to all HRC Special Procedures.
Hungary is concerned about recent reports of abductions, killings and intimidation of human rights defenders, journalists and lawyers, including by several State institutions, such as Military Intelligence Services. In its national report, Pakistan pledges its commitment to ensuring a safe environment, free of all intimidation, for those promoting and defending human rights. We therefore welcome the strong stand the Government has taken against the brutal attack on Malala Yousafzai and we recommend that Pakistan increase its efforts to promptly investigate all human rights abuses and prosecute alleged perpetrators. To further strengthen the fight against impunity we also recommend that Pakistan ratify the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court and fully align its national legislation with the latter’s provisions.
Finally Madame President, Hungary notes with satisfaction that since 2010 the Right to Information is now guaranteed as a fundamental constitutional right. We would be interested to learn more about how the Government will ensure freedom of expression also taking into account its known positions regarding national security, religious morality and blasphemy. 
Thank you, Madame President
